Minutes Selectmen's Meeting - September 11, 1989

The meeting came to order at 7:30 pm with Selectman Dodge present and Sandra Gendron taking minutes. Selectman Mansfield was due to arrive after attending a meeting in Weare and Selectman Johnston was on vacation.

Ronald Veilleux, Beard Road, was in to discuss and sign a "home business" agreement. He will be opening and operating a pottery shop in an accessory building on his property. The signed agreement will be turned over to the Planning Board for Non-Residential Site Plan Review.

Rob Rickey was in with plans from the Community Church which has recently purchased property adjacent to the Church and would like to convert the two-family dwelling to Sunday School classroom space, an office for the pastor and leave a remaining apartment for rental income. The application was denied by the Selectmen in the usual fashion and turned over to the ZBA and Planning Board for the appropriate procedures to be followed in receiving permits. A call will also be made to DRA for inquiry regarding tax exempt status of the building now that it has been purchased by the Church but will still contain a rental unit.

They were no further appointments for the evening, Selectman Mansfield having arrived, mail was reviewed, checks were signed and the meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Gendron

Administrative Assistant

9-12-89 A call to the State of N. H. Appraisal Division, it was stated by Dick Young that $\frac{1}{2}$ the property recently purchased by the Community Church would remain taxable as long as it was producing rental income.